Tyringham Conservation Commission
Tyringham, MA 01264

Thursday, September 12, 2019
Members present — Matt Puntin, Reba Schector, Amanda Hamilton, Josh Briggs.
Others present — Rob Hoogs, Barbara Adams, Ben Naylor.

Rob Hoogs was in regarding changes to the Fawcett pool House project on McCarty
Road. The changes will be within the 100’ buffer zone but will not affect the nearby
wetlands. The changes include: installing a dry hydrant, adding a generator and
adding one new propane tank and relocating/replacing a second existing propane
tank with a larger tank. On the north end they would like to cut and remove three
existing maple trees within the buffer zone that are dying, and plant three new trees.
Also remove four existing stumps. A recent photo of the site was submitted.
Matthew Puntin made a motion to approve the plan changes Amanda Hamilton,
seconded. No opposition.

DPW — NOI Berkshire Engineering presented a bundled Notice of Intent that was
prepared for the Highway Department. A discussion ensued about the plan and it
was unanimously agreed to continue this until Thursday, September 26, 2019.

35 Cooper Creek Road “COC” Matthew Puntin made a motion sign off and
Amanda Hamilton seconded, no opposition.

Adjourned at 7:50.
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